Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: Dec 9, 2015

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Chris Glassner & Bruce DiBisceglie (at Black Horse Pub)
Guest: Helen Cleary
1. Communications
a. Nov ‘15 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Bud Murphy emailed that he will accept a second 3-year term (2016-18). 

ii. Jason Fowler emailed that he will retire from MBRC after his 2013-15 term.
iii. Bruce updated Mayor Henry with staffing status.

c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce went to Nov 16 Borough Council meeting, but the meeting was cancelled. 

ii. Bruce attended the Dec 7 Borough Council meeting:

1. Dave Sharkey reported that the Holly Trail was a success and that Recreation is currently in the process of 2016 Field Allotments.
2. Bruce updated the MBRC about the scoreboard and that there is discussion on going about the height. See the Dec 7 Council minutes for details.  
2. Holly Trail: 

a. The Tree Lighting and Caroling at the Gazebo was very successful. Very large turnout. DPW had PA ready to go. Bruce and his wife Kathy supplied donut and hot cocoa.
3. 2016 Field Allotment:

a. Bruce sent a second reminder December 3 and most of requestors from 2015 have supplied 2016 field needs. 
4. Prior  Business: 

a. Bruce negotiated a purchase price with Backyard Productions for the inflatable movie screen. The settled price for the screen is $350, less than 30% of the price to purchase a new screen. Backyard Production’s screen is in excellent condition and John Grunberg will train Bruce on setup/take down during the 1st movie of the 2016 summer. Chris recommended training Day Camp Senior staff so they can (a) use it for camp proposes, and (b) work the Mendham movies to earn extra money.
5. New Business:   
a. Municipal Alliance Grant money has been allocated. Mendham Borough Recreation has been granted $2,250.
b. The MBRC discussed the possibility of making this summer’s second movie an old-fashion drive-in. Details to be worked out, but the initial idea is to set the inflatable screen on the basketball court atop of the berm with cars parked on Lower Borough Field. Little League scheduling and field moisture conditions will be a concern. 
c. Helen Cleary stopped by and everyone thanked her for her years of service.
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, January 13th, 2016 at the Phoenix House
